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RESOLUTION NO. 2369 

A RESOLUTION TO NAME THE PARK LOCATED WITHIN THE CIMMARON 

TERRACE DEVELOPMENT AS SHERMAN PARK 

 WHEREAS, as part of a new residential neighborhood within the City of Hermiston 

known as the Cimmaron Terrace Development, the developer dedicated land to the City and the 

City purchased additional lots to be used as a park inside of the new neighborhood; and 

 WHEREAS, the new park spans 9.22 acres and is located off NE 8th Street near E. 

Oregon Avenue; and 

 WHEREAS, the City’s Parks Department and Parks and Recreation Committee 

(“Committee”) held a community open house, conducted a community on-line survey, and sent 

surveys to the children at Loma Vista Elementary School, Highland Hills Elementary School, 

and Sunset Elementary School for the purpose of developing a preferred naming category for the 

new park with the majority supporting naming the park after an individual; and 

 WHEREAS, the Committee reviewed proposed names in accordance with established 

criteria and after thorough consideration the Committee unanimously recommends that the new 

park be named “Sherman Park” in recognition of Rick Sherman and his notable contributions to 

the City. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY OF HERMISTON RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS: 

1. That the new park situated off NE 8th Place near E. Oregon Avenue, within 

the neighborhood known as the Cimmaron Terrace Development, shall be a 

public park and be named “Sherman Park.” 

 

2. That this resolution is effective immediately upon its passage. 

 

PASSED by the Common Council this 27th day of May 2025. 

SIGNED by the Mayor this 27th day of May 2025. 

 

             

             

       __________________________________ 

Doug Primmer, MAYOR 

 

 

      ATTEST: 

      _______________________________________ 

      Lilly Alarcon-Strong, CMC, CITY RECORDER 
 

 

 


